
Board of Health Minutes 
August 15, 2017 

 
The meeting opened at 7:00 p.m. with Ms. Amodei and Ms. Moeller present.  Mr. Parkin was absent. 
 
All bills and time sheets submitted were approved for payment.  
 
The minutes of the meeting of July 18th were approved as written. 
 
Trash and Recycling Disposal 
 
Ms. Amodei would like to schedule a meeting on September 19th with the Dana Kinne; a local trash 
hauler, the Town Administrator; Tracey Hutton, a DEP representative; Irene Congdon, and a member of 
the Finance Committee to further discuss curbside trash and recycling pickup and disposal.   
 
Ms. Moeller suggested that we also contact the Town of Pepperell to see if they are interested in 
discussing regionalization for trash and recycling collection. 
 
39 Westford Street 
 
The owner is converting the barn on the property to living space with 2 bedrooms.   There is an existing 
home also on the property with 3 bedrooms. 
 
A new septic plan was submitted for 5 bedrooms.  The Board reviewed and approved the plan with the 
stipulation that the limit of fill for the reserve area be drawn on the asbuilt plan.   
 
493 Forest Street Lot 2– Bertrand 
 
A septic plan was submitted for the above lot.  The Board reviewed it and found deficiencies and did not 
approve the plan. 
 

1. All well locations to the north were not noted on the plan. 
2. There was no reserve area shown on the plan. 

 
Pesticide Application 
 
Ms. Moeller spoke with Jim Garriffi at Nashoba about pesticide notifications when applied.  He said he 
would look into it and get back to her.   
 
Other Business 
 
The boy scouts will be selling popcorn 9/23, 9/30 and 10/7 at the transfer station. 
 
The Board voted to hire Jake Voelker as the transfer station alternate. 
 
The Board voted to start their meeting at 7:15 p.m. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m. 


